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Abstract: “We examine whether integrated report quality (IRQ) is associated with stock 
liquidity, firm value, expected future cash flow, and cost of capital. Our study is 
motivated by the recent focus on sustainable capitalism and the global interest 
shown by firms, investors, and regulators in the work of the International 
Integrated Reporting Council (IIRC). We use data from South Africa because it is 
the only country where integrated reporting is mandated. We use a measure of 
integrated reporting quality based on proprietary data from EY who rate these 
reports as part of its Excellence in Integrated Reporting awards. We find that 
integrated reporting is positively associated with both stock liquidity (measured 
using bid-ask spreads) and firm value (measured using Tobin’s Q). Our results are 
consistent whether we analyze levels or changes. When we decompose the firm 
value into an expected future cash flow effect and cost of capital effect, we find 
that the positive association between integrated reporting quality and firm value 
is driven mainly by the cash flow effect, consistent with investors revising their 
estimates of future cash flows upward as a result of a better understanding of the 
firm’s capitals and strategy or future cash flows increasing because of improved 
internal decision making by managers. We provide results from a DuPont analyses 
which are consistent with the latter conjecture.” 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Im Namen aller Teilnehmerinnen und Teilnehmer des Accounting Research Workshops sowie der 
Fakultät für Betriebswirtschaft danken wir Prof. Mary E. Barth für ihren spannenden Vortrag. Für 
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